National Renal Advisory Board


Minutes of Meeting
NATIONAL RENAL ADVISORY BOARD MEETING

Held on Friday 6th July, 2012 at 9.30 am

Board Room, Building 3, CMDHB, 19 Lambie Drive, Manukau
Present:
Mark Marshall (Chairperson)

 Michael Papesch, Tonya Kara, Rachael Walker-via phone,Debbie Eastwood, Karin Norman, Kelvin Lynn ,Nick Polaschek , John Schollum, Lucia Bercinskas
Guest:
John Collins (conference call), Paula Martin
Apologies:
 Walter Van Der Merwe,  David Mc Gregor, Murray Lekis, Fredrick Doss
Review of Previous Minutes 
Formal approval of the minutes –members to review and come back to Mark with any changes as the minutes only went out with the agenda
ITEM 1 - TRANSPLANTATION 
Mark – suggested that we may need to have an extraordinary meeting to discuss transplant
Discussion:
MOH Business Case to be developed over a short number of weeks, resulting in an RFP process centred on the following issues as per the Minister’s wishes:

· Donor recruitment 
· initiating and facilitating conversations about donation with potential recipients (families and associates)
· facilitating effective/timely work-up, considering transplant coordinator resource
The process is via a proposals/submission by organizations / consortiums as to how they will achieve an increase in the number of donors, and it is expected that there will be wide range of ideas and initiates submitted.
Members confirmed emails to Nick and Lucia for principles to be circulated back to the NZRAB.
Mark suggested to Nick that the RFP is announced at the ANZSN ASM. 
Ian has started some discussions with Australia regarding paired kidney donation (PKD), and Nick though that the MOH might be interested to look as to what is happening overseas with respect to funding. It was discussed as to whether the scoping and feasibility aspects should be done ad hoc through ADHB to alternatively by some independent group. There was general agreement that there is no current functional national scheme for PKD in place. 
The allotment of $250,000 for a feasibility study to optimize PKD in the RFP was discussed.  It was felt that this might be excessive, and the scope could be increased to include the development of a national infrastructure and framework to optimize live kidney donation akin to ODNZ.
The process for developing a national funding model is underway through National Health Board and Technical Advisory Group.
The Woodhouse Bill is at the mercy of the ballot. 

ITEM 2 – NRAB STRUCTURE
Actions:
Mark to mid- 2014 when his terms ends as the Chair of the NZ Chapter of the ANZSN

Fredric - to continue until his term ends as the chairperson of the NZBDP
Debbie – a replacement due now , Nick will shoulder tap around the country perhaps starting with the GM of Ambulatory Care at Waikato 

Michael – 3 years term finishes in 2013

Rachael – 3 year term finishes in 2012 

Karin – to continue until his term ends as the chairperson of the RSA 

ITEM 3 CHRONIC KIDNEY DISEASE PILOTS
Discussion:

There are four CKD pilots currently underway around the country and they are all providing regular reports. Nick gave an update on these. Elisa Jacobson is a senior advisor with a renal background and has taken over from Sara regarding the CKD pilots. They are due to be completed in September and present at the symposium, although it was suggested that they may need some support to prepare and present their material.

Funding is now confirmed for the symposium. Timing was discussed, November or February. There was general agreement that February was more reasonable and allowed more time for pilot teams to prepare. Rachael discussed the value of having a workshop closer to the end of the pilots – Sep/Oct - followed up with the symposium in February. The meeting audience was discussed, and should ideally anyone interested in CKD. The organizing committee should contact each Renal Service Manager to identify an SMO and a senior nurse who would be interested, and engage with the primary sector – e.g. Tim Keneally. There are other such as dialectologists and other stakeholder groups. 
Mark talked about his proposed work stream regarding the prevalence of CKD in the Auckland Region, and this could be done for February but certainly not for October and this information would be valuable to present at the symposium.

Tonya agreed to approach some local charities for funding to support this meeting

Steering Committee – Rachael, John, Nick & Elisa with support from the Ministry – Elisa will be in touch with Rachael

Suggestion that Kidney Health NZ would be another potential partner for this symposium

Rachael presented her preliminary CKD pilot (Hawkes Bay) at the ?? meeting in Australia – and is in the process of write up.
ITEM 5 PD REGISTRY –Mark Update
Wellington and CHCH are not going to provide data, as they do not perceive good value form the Registry above and beyond ANZDATA. This was discussed at the Baxter meeting in March. There was a general vote for between abandoning, carrying on in reduced manner, continuing the PD registry as is. General vote was for the latter, but with changes in the way it is done to ensure there was demonstrable value from the effort going into collecting the data.

Multiple problems – lack leadership, analysts, IT support. 
Action: 

John has established a PD Registry group. John will then step back, and there will be two contenders as to who would lead this group although both would need to be grown. John has got some funding to get the software up and running and this has now been sorted to a large degree. 
There is a fellow who will work .20FTE on the registry and collaborate with a statistician to work on the registry. Ideally reports would be available early next year.
DOPPS would serve as a useful support to re-engage CCDHB and CDHB. Mark will put in an application, and without this grant data collection is likely to fail to these two sites. It was suggested that Murray (NZRAB) might assist Mark and John with writing this grant, and that a letter of support from the Ministry would also be helpful.
ITEM 6 REPORT ON KIDNEY HEALTH NEW ZEALAND
Kelvin gave an overview of the board members: David Voss has resigned from the Board, Michael has joined the Board. The Board is working on a new strategic plan, andfunding has tightened up and the Board cannot go into deficit this year. There are 2 rounds for Grants which are up to $2k each. Fredric Doss has received funding to date.

Hawke’s Bay have activities coming up in Wairoa to promote Kidney Health which could use KHNZ’s help.  

Adrian Buttimores retirement is coming up – Karin, Fredric have started discussing how this occasion might be recognised

There is a stand at the ANZSN ASM, next to KHA. 
Facebook is going well and used to update on what is available for kidney patients and or their families
The Living with Kidney Failure Book (may change the penultimate word of the title to Disease)
 The MOH is providing support to update this information on the basis that it is given to all patients who are going to start dialysis, and is a valuable resource for the renal community. 

The book has had both internal and external review, and the challenge is trying to get a balance in terms of the reality of dialysis for patients. Ideally there needs an emphasis on quality of life as well as discussion of quantity of life issues, with emphasis on transplant, home therapies, conservative treatment etc. 
Timeframe – 2-3 months 
Actions:
Rachael to contact Carmel with a date to attend Hawkes Bay

Karin to provide information/draft letter that could be sent to Adrian recognising his contribution over the years
ITEM 7 SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

STANDARDS & AUDIT SUB COMMITTEE – (GRANT)
Suggestion that the report includes an executive summary which highlights the key points as some people will not want to read the entire report.
Sub Committee – as per report this remains the same. Grant has discussed that maybe it would be better to involve the subcommittee more formally in terms of compiling the report. However, there is a secretarial component that would be helpful in terms of setting up the report.
Mark has offered to use his secretary to format the report.

Feedback – Grant would appreciate some feedback on the information around DD transplant activity – should this graph be included? General agreement this is a metric that should be included.

Kelvin asked if the voluntary measures could be enforced in all units
TRANSPLANTATION SUB COMMITTEE – TONYA
Nil
RSA NURSING INTEREST GROUP –KARIN
Knowledge and Skills framework has been completed and circulated for feedback – there were some people who ideally need to feedback . Miranda is continuing to work on the document in terms of supporting evidence. 
Timeframe – to have submitted by August

Actions:

Nick, Michael and Mark to feedback – needs endorsement as this will accompany the document ASAP to Miranda
NZ BOARD OF DIALYSIS PRACTICE - FREDRIC
MIT to run the technician course which will be NZQA approved. There is a dialysis symposium planned for 21st October in Auckland. Next Bonnet course to be run in March 2013.  HPCA is progressing now and the delay has been at the Ministry end. 
Action:

Mark to write to MIT with a letter of support.
ITEM 8 RENAL SERVICE IMPROVMENT PROJECTS
No update
GENERAL BUSINESS  
Next Meeting  October 19th next meeting
To be sent out by Mark – closet to the dates this year
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